ALL SAINTS, HASSOP (DE45 1NS) and ENGLISH MARTYRS, BAKEWELL (DE45 1DA)

Fr. Hugh Davoren CSSp

(Spiritans/Holy Ghost Fathers)

Tel: 01629 640241 e-mail: all.saints.church@btconnect.com Website: www.allsaintshassop.org

Sacrament of Reconciliation:

Saturday evenings: Hassop/Bakewell: 5.30 p.m.

Hassop/Bakewell on request.

Safeguarding Representative:

Anthony Howlings

Mobile no. 079 6430 2577

c/o all.saints.church@btconnect.com

Week commencing Sunday, 9th September 2018

			_		
Saturday	8 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	Donors' Intentions	23 rd Sunday
Sunday	9 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Parishioners	of Ordinary Time
Monday	10 th	*9.00a.m.	Hassop	Private Intention	Feria
Tuesday	11^{th}	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	FREE	Feria
Wednesday	12 th	9.30 a.m.	Hassop	FREE	Most Holy Name of Mary
Thursday	13 th	9.30 a.m.	Bakewell	FREE	St John Chrysostom
Friday	14 th	11.00 a.m. 11.30 a.m.	<i>Adoration</i> Hassop	FREE	Exaltation of the Holy Cross
Saturday	15 th	6.15 p.m.	Bakewell	FREE	24 th Sunday
Sunday	16 th	10.00 a.m.	Hassop	Parishioners	of Ordinary Time

Ministries 15 th /16 th Sept.	Readers	E. Ministers	Welcomers	Flowers
Bakewell 6.15 p.m.	V. Dooley, J. Hespe	J. Hespe	V. Dooley	E. Marsh
Hassop 10.00 a.m.	M. Hopkinson, E. Marsh	N. Harney, K. Benson	T&M Martyn	A. Lancashire
Counters	9 th Sept.	.: NKW 1	.6 th Sept.: CABG	

This Sunday the children go to the parish rooms with the Catechists and return at Offertory. The 100 Club draw takes place – visitors are invited to come & join us. Roland will have the *Fair Trade* table at available at the end of Mass.

This weekend the National Eucharist Congress. Sarah & Robin Carter plus their sons will be there on our behalf. You can watch it "live" on **SHALOM WORLD** via the link: http://www.shalomworldtv.org/live SHALOM WORLD is a FREE channel available on various devices with internet connection and is a Catholic family friendly channel. Try it out – be different! Show you know what's going on!

Next Sunday we have a 2nd Diocesan collection

Diary of Month

10th Data protection meeting in Mackworth (Monday)

12th Next Wednesday is the Parish open meeting in the presbytery (7.00pm) c/o Matt Wilson and the PPC with Fr Paul Chipchase. We plan to finish by 9.00pm or before.

13th Next Thurs 6.30pm new Confirmation meeting time **15 – 16**th Training weekend for new Eucharistic Ministers:
Yvette Jordan has kindly agreed to attend.

16th Home Mission Sunday – We are a mission country!

20th Thanksgiving Mass in Bakewell at 9.30am

25th Ecumenical meeting of Bakewell clergy

27th Confirmation group at 6.30pm in presbytery

The annual 'head count' will now take place over four weekends beginning 22-23rd September and continuing until 13th October. This means the last 2 weekends in September and the first 2 in October. For some reason, "it" has been decided to follow this new system this year.

Sunday parking: David Jordan, John Hespe and Jenny Garamszegi have agreed to serve as Parking Stewards on Sunday mornings. One of them will be there to supervise parking so that we do not have interruptions during Mass A Parking Steward is there to help the *whole community* viz. parishioners, visitors and local farmers not attending Mass. It is important that we have a Steward present *every Sunday*, please. Jenny says she knows what to do with people who are difficult so watch out!

Last Sunday in Bakewell the hot water tap was left running in the toilet. Gallons of water were wasted. Some people say it was a child that did this – perhaps. <u>PLEASE</u> make sure taps and lights are switched off after use.

<u>Also</u> we seem to be missing some of our parking cones. The parish bought 10 cones a few years ago and they are now down to 8: if you see the cones left out on Sunday mornings, please bring them in.

Last Tuesday Bill McDermott and Tim Stubbins (Architect) went to a meeting of Historic Churches Committee in Nottingham. Sadly, they did not have a good experience of the HCC whose members made suggestions re the ambulatory & surrounding space totally different to what had been prepared. The matter is now referred.

100 Club subscriptions are now due. Mick Allsop is hoping to keep our numbers up but they are slipping away at the moment. Members from Leeds, the Wirral, Middlesex, Matlock and even Hassop & Bakewell have all started renewing their membership. Please help Mick to do his job with super efficiency.

Friday 5th October our 'thank you' evening is taking shape c/o Christine and Juliet. Invitations are circulating.

<u>Diocesan Day of Renewal</u> will be celebrated on 6th October at St Mary's Academy, Grimsby. It is an open day for all who would like to participate. For more information, contact Deacon Richard on 01472 342 301 or holytrinitygci@gmail.com

27th September is the feast of St Vincent de Paul. Last Tuesday we had our regular SVP meeting with 7 members present – the most we've had for a long time. To help the pastoral work of the SVP, we'll have our parish retiring collection the weekend of 22-23rd September which will be taken up by the SVP members and sent to their Kerala Relief Fund c/o SVP headquarters.

September is the month for SVP Awareness and various efforts are being made to recruit members. In this parish we are a small group ... but we are still going! Do think about joining us or becoming an auxiliary member. Ask Mickey Etchells or Cynthia Rider for more information.

<u>Sick and Housebound</u>: We remember parishioners and friends along with Margaret Taberner, Patricia Turner, Shirley Plant, Mary McNulty, Rosaline Varnes and Mary Howlings especially in the Mass for parishioners

<u>Anniversaries:</u> – We pray this week especially for Betty Watkins and Jane Connelly. **May they rest in peace.**

In August the parish received £1,470.00 through your banking arrangements. Thank you for helping the parish in this way. Last Sunday's collection: Envelopes £120.00 Loose Plate Bakewell: £35.20 Hassop: £53.55 Total £208.75 Gift Aid Envelopes are available. Please use!